
 

  

 
 Enquiries to: Metro South  

Human Research Ethics Committee 
 Phone: 07 3443 8049 
 Fax: 07 3443 8003 
 HREC Ref: HREC/17/QPAH/120 
 E-mail: MSH-Ethics@health.qld.gov.au  
 Amendment AM02 

Prof Ben Panizza 
Department of Head & Neck Surgery  
Princess Alexandra Hospital  
 

Dear Prof Panizza , 
 

HREC Reference number: HREC/17/QPAH/120 
Project Title: The in vivo performance of mucoadhesive, thermoreposnive soluble gels in healthy, 
adult nasal mucosa 

 
The Office of the Metro South Human Research Ethics Committee noted and approved the following:- 
 

Document    Version    Date    

Notification of Amendment submitted via ERM in respect to the 
following changes; 

- Change in PI to Prof Ben Panizza  
- Dr Angelica Lynch added as an Additional Investigator  
- Protocol/PICF: change in composition of nasal gel addressed  

1 20/03/2019 

CV for Investigator  n.d 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 research proposal track changes 4 18/03/2019 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 patient information sheet and consent track 
changes 

3 20/03/2019 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 patient information sheet and consent clean 3 20/03/2019 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 research proposal clean 4 18/03/2019 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 coverletter 1 24/05/2019 

HREC:17:QPAH:120 coverletter 2 06/08/2019 

AMD 02_Signed_09-08-2019 1 09/08/2019 

Letter_ Prof. Panizza_AMD 02_HREC-17-QPAH-120_Signed_09-08-
2019 

1 09/08/2019 

 
The Metro South Hospital and Health Service HREC is constituted and operates in accordance with 
the National Health and Medical Research Council’s “National Statement on Ethical Conduct in 
Human Research (2007), NHMRC and Universities Australia Australian Code for the Responsible 
Conduct of Research (2007) and the “CPMP/ICH Note for Guidance on Good Clinical Practice”. 
 
This will be ratified by the HREC at its 1st October 2019 meeting. 

Please provide a copy of this approval letter to the Research Governance Office. 

It should be noted that all requirements of the original approval still apply. Please continue to provide 
at least annual progress reports until the study has been completed. 
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact the Human Research Ethics Committee 
office on +617 3443 8049. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

mailto:MSH-Ethics@health.qld.gov.au
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Adj. A/Prof Mary Boyde 
University of Queensland 
A/Chair 
Metro South Hospital and Health Service 
Human Research Ethics Committee (EC00167) 
Metro South Research 
_21_/_08_/_2019_ 
 
 
C.c. Dr Angelica Lynch  


